

## Town of Medway Board of Park & Recreation Commissioners 155 Village Street

Medway, Massachusetts 02053 (508) 533-3275 508-321-4985 (Fax)

Ross Rackliff Sean Murphy Paul S. Mahoney

Meeting Minutes April 26, 2017 Medway High School

## In attendance:

Park Commissioners: Sean Murphy, Paul Mahoney, Ross Rackliff Other: David D'Amico, Shirley Bliss, Rob Pearl

Youth Group Representatives: Tony Logan (Medway Lacrosse), Tom Emero (MYB),

other youth group members.

Chair, Mr. Rackliff called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

→ Middle School Track Repair- Mr. Rob Pearl attended the meeting to discuss the item. Proposed estimate for track repair is \$19,500 dollars. This amount will not cover the entire track. It will only take care of areas that are in bad condition. Mr. Pearl said the repairs should be done soon. Mr. Rackliff said it will be few years before the priority could move towards middle school repairs.

A motion was made by Mr. Murphy to approve spending of \$19,500 from Parks Capital Improvements fund for middle school track repair, seconded by Mr. Mahoney. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Mr. Murphy to approve funds for baseball batting cage funds (approved at 04-10-2017 meeting) should come out of High School Baseball fund instead of Capital Improvements funds, seconded by Mr. Mahoney. All were in favor.

Mr. Tom Emero attended the meeting to present this item. Mr. Rackliff asked if there's anything else Committee could do to make it better. Members agreed to the idea of storage container.

April 26, 2017 Parks Meeting



## Town of Medway Board of Park & Recreation Commissioners 155 Village Street

Medway, Massachusetts 02053 (508) 533-3275 508-321-4985 (Fax)

Ross Rackliff

Sean Murphy

Paul S. Mahoney

## Open Discussion-

There was discussion on the Parks Capital spreadsheet presented by Mr. D'Amico. It was discussed that reporting will be clear with the new accounting system.

Mr. Logan asked how he would get an item added to the meeting agenda. Response was he should contact Sreelatha. He asked if they could have chains with pad locks and the answer was yes.

D'Amico brought up the topic of a vote made by the Commission on charging \$5 per kid per turf field and the amount would be used to augment grass maintenance. He stated there is some confusion/ inconsistencies with the amount charged and recorded. Members agreed to address the issue.

Mr. Mahoney enquired about the hole in front of Lamson field. Mr. D' Amico said it will be fixed in 2-4 weeks.

There was discussion on snow removal procedures. It will be added as an item to the next meeting agenda.

A motion was made by Mr. Murphy to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM, seconded by Mr. Mahoney. All were in favor.

Next meeting is on May 31, 2017 at 6:30 PM at Medway High School.

April 26, 2017 Parks Meeting